

HE BULLET













Cllr Martin Goode 01708 373645



Cllr Darren Wise 01708 342369



LOOKING AFTER OUR COMMUNITY

August 2020

We will be unable to deliver the Bulletin to our local residents for a few months due to COVID 19. If you can forward this on to anyone who is self-isolating or within your network as we want to provide the latest news to them in any way we can. If they want us to email them direct then please either pass on their email address or get them to email us. Thank You

Permit parking renewals

From Monday, 13 July, parking enforcement was brought back by the Council for business and resident bays in Havering. Current permit holders will receive a three-month extension from this date.

If you have a resident or business parking permit these are the revised renewal dates:

Your original renewal date

23 March to 31 March 2020

1 April to 30 April 2020

1 May to 31 May 2020

1 June to 30 June 2020

1 July to 31 July 2020

1 August to 31 August 2020

1 September to 30 September 2020

1 October to 31 October 2020

1 November to 30 November 2020

1 December to 31 December 2020

1 January to 31 January 2021

1 February to 28 February 2021

1 March to 31 March 2021

When you should now renew

8 July to 30 July 2020

8 July to 30 July 2020

1 August to 31 August 2020

1 September to 31 September

1 October to 31 October 2020

1 November to 30 November

1 December to 31 December 2

1 January to 31 January 2021

1 February to 28 February 202

1 March to 30 March 2021

1 April to 30 April 2021

1 May to 31 May 2021

1 June to 31 June 2021

The Council has advised that normally applying for and renewing Parking Permits is an online only process whilst those customers without access to a PC and family / friends to assist are directed to the Public Advice & Service Centre in Romford where online assistance is available. Unfortunately owing to the PASC being closed this face to face online assistance is currently unavailable, however if customers telephone the council main switchboard on 01708 - 434343, selecting option 9 to speak to one of our advisors they will then be routed to a specialist advisor to assist with their online parking permit renewal.

In addition there is a paper application, which can be printed off to complete and return with their relevant supporting documentation. Paper applications will be distributed to libraries, should customers wish to collect an application from there. You can also get a paper application form from our website -

https://www.hwhpra.org.uk/2020/07/ 24/parking-permit-renewals/

Or renew online here:

https://www.havering.gov.uk/info/200 05/parking permits

Good News for McDonald's

McDonald's Romford are pleased to announce that all our restaurants are welcoming back customers to eat in our dining areas on the 22nd of July with the exception of the restaurant in the Brewery which we are planning to reopen for the week of the 3rd August.

Clean Sweep

We are so pleased to see our road sweeper back in certain roads In Harold Wood so if you see Lee give him a nice welcome with a friendly hello.

Join our Bulletin Mailing List

If **you** would like to receive an online version of the **Bulletin direct to your** email address, then please go to our website at hwhpra.org.uk and subscribe to this by putting your details in. You will then receive an email asking you to confirm your subscription. Once you do this then you should receive a welcome email.

Join The Bulletin Mailing List
Name*
Email*
$\ \square$ Please accept terms & conditions
Subscribe

Do Not Be Complacent



Some of our residents will have seen the large vellow signs on lamp columns in Station Road to remind us all to keep our distance due to Coronavirus and of course we must not be complacent at all times. As a reminder masks must be worn in shops, supermarkets, shopping centres, banks, building societies, post offices, train and bus stations and airports. Failure to wear a mask could result in a £100 fine. Keep well and keep safe.

Libraries have re-opened

Branch	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
Harold Hill and Harold Wood bubble						
Harold Hill (from 17 July)	2pm - 7pm	10am - 3pm	Closed	Closed	10am - 3pm	10am - 3pm
Harold Wood (from 22 July)	Closed	Closed	10am - 3pm	2pm - 7pm	Closed	Closed

Havering's libraries have re-opened as the borough's coronavirus recovery plan continues.

Libraries will have revised opening hours as some library staff will not be able to return to work due to health conditions or caring responsibilities.

Returning safely to libraries will mean some changes in how libraries operate.

That will mean libraries look a little different with the measures we have put in place for the safety of staff and customers, following Government guidance.

Social distancing will be in place and library staff have been provided with personal protective equipment to ensure their safety.

Library users will be asked for their contact details to support NHS Test and Trace and will need to try to keep 2m apart for social distancing, follow the one-way systems in place, to use hand sanitisers which are in every library.

Library users are also asked to wear face coverings in line with government advice.

Because a large number of books were borrowed in the run-up to libraries closing, residents are asked to be patient and be prepared to queue as the service may become busy if many people return all their books at once and libraries will be operating on reduced capacities.

Residents are asked to use the library closest to their home rather than travel further to a library that may be open earlier.

Books that are returned will be quarantined before being returned to shelves.

No study space will be available in libraries until we can be sure it is safe to do so.

Orange recycling sacks will be available to pick up in all libraries.

Fines for late return of books remain suspended and no cash will be taken at libraries which means printing and photocopying services will remain suspended.

There will be reduced access to public computers with limited time and staff support. Unfortunately library activities such as knit and natter and baby bounce will not be able to take place in libraries until further notice.

Library meeting space will be out of use and no bookings will be taken.

Caring for the Community



We continue to have problems with getting the privet hedges and shrubs that are along the Colchester road, between the junctions of Avenue Road and Gubbins lane, cut back.

TFL are actually responsible for the maintenance of this particular area, but because the access along the walkway towards the Bus stop was again becoming very dangerous to pass-by, we continued to complain to the Council, insisting that they escalate our concerns to TFL and address this issue.

However, no progress was made but thankfully, because of the danger these overgrown shrubs were causing the Council organised their own maintenance team to get these overgrown shrub cut back.

A big thank you goes out to the ground maintenance team at Havering Council, who carried out this work.

Cllrs. Eagling, Goode and Wise.

Good News

On Sunday 14th July, Romford market opened on Sundays for a trial period of 2 months so why don't you give it a visit.

Keep our Community clean and today.

You may see some litter outside your property that has either blown there or it has been dropped by some litterbug. It takes no time at all to pick it up and put it in your bin and If we all did this we could work together to keep our area tidy. Please do not put your black and orange sacks out too early as it encourages foxes, birds and vermin.

From the Men's Lunch Team at St. Peter's Church, Harold Wood.

July and August are holiday months for Men's Lunch, but of course we have actually been on enforced holiday since April! As nationally things continue to open up gradually, churches also are considering how to re-open in a safe and secure way. The Church of England guidance will apply to each church fellowship differently, so St. Peter's is understandably moving cautiously.

As I write this, we do not yet know how or when our midweek groups will be allowed to re-open again. It seems likely that these groups – such as 'Men's Lunch' – will not be able to begin for a while. However, it is a fast changing situation, so as we know more we will try to update all members and post updates on the website. So, please do keep checking in to the Men's Lunch page here: -

https://www.stpetersharoldwood.org/Groups/193615/St Peters Church/Ministry Group Bookings/Mens Ministry/Mens Lunch/Mens Lunch.aspx

St. Peter's staff members are still very much available if you need to contact them - 01708 342080 or email: welcome.desk@stpetersharoldwood.org.

Don't forget, St. Peter's has a YouTube channel where we are offering a Sunday service at 10:30am (now live streamed from the St. Peter's building) and a few other things – do have a visit here: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCfEN ka2vNLill30ljaGYPXg

Keep safe & well.

Julian Harris, Chris Knowles and all the Men's Lunch Team.



WATER FEATURE

It's quite nice when someone acknowledges the bits one writes. A lady recently enquired if I was the Dennis Goodwin, the local historian? I owned up to being a Dennis Goodwin, but not really a historian.

She wondered if I might know wartime Harold Wood, remembering a static water tank at the junction of Oak Rd and Gubbins Lane at the foot of the railway bridge. As I didn't move here until 1953, I had nothing to go on and wondered if there was anybody left with recollections of 80 years ago! I can understand arguments over the route of the Roman road through the district, but one would think such recent history would be remembered.

Checking with Simon at Romford Library, it seems there are no surviving Hornchurch Council records of Civil defence features such as Emergency Water Supplies. A 1939 Ordnance survey map doesn't show the current block of 4 shops and flats, only a few shops facing Langley's Care Home, then a chemist. There is a rectangular shape in the suggested area, but most static water tanks were circular or square and they wouldn't have featured on a pre-war map. They tended to spring up once the Blitz had started on bomb sites, thus saving on available space, contesting site ownership and there being a plentiful supply of free bricks.

We haven't got that much history and it'd be satisfying if even this little bit of relatively recent past might be verified. Can anyone help?

Dennis Goodwin



A Great Idea



Due to the Coronavirus the care/residential homes in Havering and beyond have not been able to have their weekly/monthly entertainment so the Directors of Harold Wood Funeral Services came up with an idea to make an entertainment video and send it to the homes. They contacted a local entertainment group who were only too pleased to participate. The video took many hours to film and produce especially due to social distancing so a big thank you to Harold Wood Funeral Directors and the performers involved for bringing a bit of happiness to the homes at this difficult time.

Petition for Educational Review for Children with Special Educational Needs and Disabilities

A local resident is inviting friends and acquaintances in the UK to join him me in signing this petition to the government. He appeals to everyone to support in spreading this news to all. https://petition.parliament.uk/petitions/331572

We have 6 months to make a difference in the way children with special and additional needs are educated by obtaining 10,000 - 100,000 signatures.

Please, encourage your friends, families, colleagues and acquaintances to support this campaign.

We Deliver

to you when you can't get to us

Download the UberEATS app to order



McDelivery.

UBER EATS

Southend Arterial Road. Romford RM3 0BY

Straight Road, Romford RM3 8XR

McDelivery up to 1.5 miles from the restaurant

pating McDonald's (see www.mcdonalds.co.uk/mcdelt our nearest store). See the UberEATS app for full detail



- Fully Air Conditioned Competitive Rates
- Always on time

HARWOO **Building Services Ltd**

info@harwoodbuilding.co.uk

- **General Building** Work
- Kitchens
- Bathrooms

Tel. 07961 952895



multi award winning salon group

5 North Street HORNCHURCH 2 High Street BRENTWOOD

17-19 Market Place ROMFORD 193 Manford Way CHIGWELL

phone or book online for an amazing hairdressing experience www.uppercuthairgroup.co.uk



Done and Dusted

Friendly, reliable and professional

Avril Potter

07592 538500

Email done-dusted42@hotmail.com

For all your Domestic Cleaning needs All work considered



Lawton & Stoakes WWW.VETS.UK.NET



- Family owned & run Vets
- * Established 1985
- First opinion and Referrals
- Catering for all types of Pets
- Consultations to suit your needs
- Excellent Facilities



To make an Appointment 01708 384444

8-12 Fitzilian Avenue Harold Wood RM3 0QS

Harold Wood Funeral Services & Funeral Plans

The Same Care and Advice as for a Friend

01708343286

Call 24hrs/7daya

43 Station Road, Harold Wood RM3 OBS

Mondays-Saturdays Website: www.hwfanerala.co.uk Facebook: @hazoldwoodfunerals mail@hv6unerala.co.uk All types of funeral ding Woodland & "Direcz." Specialise Funeral Plan and Headstone Consultants

Home and Office Appointments

Historic, acclaimed local compa A quartet of local funeral homes schuding Harold Wood & Hilldens. nal & International Services.

A warm welcome

from our family-led team

Low-Cost Golden Charter Funeral Plans

from under £3000

We support many Local Community Organizations Director's recipient of Havering Mayor's Award 2017

Family Managed lespect . Integrity Heart & Sou

FLOWERS BY TRACY

Flowers for All Occasions www.tracyflowers.co.uk

01708 372 729

7 Grange Road, Harold Hill, Essex, RM3 7DU

Changing Spaces

Landscapes and Garden Design

- Patios
- Turfing
- Driveways
- Fences
- Artificial grass
 Walls

Phone 01708 938 304 Mobile 07497 516 378

🚰 Facebook: changingspaces.LS

Instagram: changing_spaces-LS

haart

INVITE YOU TO ACCEPT THE OFFER OF A FREE MARKET APPRAISAL OF YOUR PROPERTY

At your convenience simply telephone our property experts at Harold Wood haart on

01708 378578





01708 373933 Email: info@windowtechtrade.co.uk

Call now to set up an appointment ar to visit our showroom





THE WAY THEY'RE MEANT TO BE

Replicating 19th Century, period, clasher window designs, with modern Status and benefits, Residence 9 windows deliver similars elegance for a modern los carbon lifewyds. Whetherly on have a new build or live in a conservation area with neutricus d development rights, make sure y on enjoy the view, the way its mannet to be.

WINDOW-TECH TRADE LTD



Bay Window Experts

We make and fit Tracks, Poles, Blinds, Curtains, Awnings and Shutters. Call today for a free estimate or home visit on: 07956 874 674

info@curtaIntrackfitting.co.uk www.curtaintrackfitting.co.uk

AC PLASTERING



Coving Specialists in Re-Skimming All Painting

QUALITY WORK AT AFFORDABLE PRICES

Allan Carey TELEPHONE: 01708-474-624 MOBILE: 07711-675-086

Amanda King Dip FH MCFHP MAFHP

I offer a range of professional and expert foot care solutions to meet your needs



A friendly, efficient & professional service

LOCKSMITHS - MLA Approved

Emergency call out All locks opened, supplied & fitted UPVC door lock specialist

Safes opened, supplied & fitted Free estimates - no call out charge

Tel: 01708 640699, Mobile: 07890 920 258

PROFESSIONAL TREE SURGEON SERV

We serve all of Havering and throughout Essex

Are you concerned about your trees after high winds?

We offer fine advice and quotations on all aspects of treeworks
 Services include Hedge trimming - Tree pruning and removal
 Stump grinding - Public Liability of 5m



www.kingscutstreeservices.co.uk

Kings Culs Call us: 01708 578030 Mobile: 07467 044671

B.K.C. ROOFING LTD

FAMILY BUSINESS WITH OVER 40 YEARS EXPERIENCE Railway Infrastructure, Commercial, Domestic

Tel/Fax: 01708 340 052 Mobile: 07976 278 026 Email: Barrycassbkc@aol.com

Member of the Construction Health and Safety Group Approved contractor by Kingspan Alumasc, Bauder, Rubber Bond, Widopan

Green Roof Specialists

Felt flat roof, Single Ply, Rubber, Liquid, Green Roofs New tile roofs, slate roofs, Metal roof, lead roof UPVC Fascia, soffit and guttering All work guaranteed, fully insured.

Free estimate



Ladies & Gentlemen

Barbers/Hairdressing/Beauty/Sunbeds

37 to 39 Station Road, RM3 OBS **Directly opposite Harold Wood Station**

01708 346 677